## SCHOOL NOTES

The second semester of the school year commenced Monday morning with approximately the same attendance as the first.

Civics has been installed in the school curriculum as a half year credit. It takes the place of American History.

Patrons of the school will be delighted to learn that a military drill has been introduced into the school. As yet however it is patronised only by the Freshmen in their stampede for reserved seats before the teachers shrine.

Ask Robert in what condition a "shanty" is when it can be classified as "critical."

Mrs. M. Wilson, Mrs. Frank Wilson, Mrs. H. N. Tucker, Mrs. Geo. Bouer, Mrs. A. J. Gorthy and Mrs. A. A. Hoffman were school visitors last week.

On Monday evening the members of the H. S. met in the assembly room for the purpose of organizing a literary society. The meeting was well attended and interest ran high through out the elections. After much discussion and argumentation parlimentary rules the following offices were elected.

Mary Robinson, President. Wm. Turner, Vic.-President.

Vivian Durkee, Secretary. John McWethy. Treasurer.

Walter Kane, Serg. at Arms. A literary staff will be elected at the next meeting for the purpose of arranging the programs. The first meeting will be held at the school house next Friday evening and after that every two weeks.

The military drill at the school is going on nicely the freshmen heing the leaders, the juniors and session being some what awkward.

A "Fresh" man.